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Loans for Targeted Underserved 
Producers 

FSA has a number of loan programs available to assist applicants 
to begin or continue in agriculture production. Loans are available 
for operating type loans and/or to purchase or improve farms or 
ranches.   

While all qualified producers are eligible to apply for these loan 
programs, FSA has provided priority funding for members of 
targeted underserved applicants. 

A targeted underserved applicant is one of a group whose 
members have been subjected to racial, ethnic or gender prejudice 
because of his or her identity as members of the group without 
regard to his or her individual qualities.   

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/ms


Next State Committee 
Meeting TBA 

To find contact information for 
your local office go to 
www.fsa.usda.gov/ms 

For purposes of this program, targeted underserved groups are 
women, African Americans, American Indians, Alaskan Natives, 
Hispanics, Asian Americans and Pacific Islanders. 

FSA loans are only available to applicants who meet all the 
eligibility requirements and are 

 

Changing Bank Accounts 
All FSA payments should be electronically transferred into your bank account. In order to make 
timely payments, you need to notify the office if you close your account or if your bank is purchased 
by another financial institution. Payments can be delayed if we are not aware of changes to account 
and routing numbers.

 

Change in Farming Operation 

If you have bought or sold land, or if you have picked up or dropped rented land from your 
operation, make sure you report the changes to the office as soon as possible. You need to provide 
a copy of your deed or recorded land contract for purchased property. Failure to maintain accurate 
records with FSA on all land you have an interest in can lead to possible program ineligibility and 
penalties. Making the record changes now will save you time in the spring. Update signature 
authorization when changes in the operation occur. Producers are reminded to contact the office if 
there is a change in operations on a farm so that records can be kept current and accurate. 

 

Dairy Producers Can Enroll for 2018 Coverage 

Secretary Allows Producers to Opt Out 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Farm Service Agency (FSA) today announced that 
starting Sept. 1, 2017, dairy producers can enroll for 2018 coverage in the Margin Protection 
Program (MPP-Dairy). Secretary Sonny Perdue has utilized additional flexibility this year by 
providing dairy producers the option of opting out of the program for 2018. 

To opt out, a producer should not sign up during the annual registration period. By opting out, a 
producer would not receive any MPP-Dairy benefits if payments are triggered for 2018. Full details 
will be included in a subsequent Federal Register Notice.  The decision would be for 2018 only and 
is not retroactive.   

The voluntary program, established by the 2014 Farm Bill, provides financial assistance to 
participating dairy producers when the margin – the difference between the price of milk and feed 
costs – falls below the coverage level selected by the producer. 

MPP-Dairy gives participating dairy producers the flexibility to select coverage levels best suited for 
their operation. Enrollment ends on Dec. 15, 2017, for coverage in calendar year 2018. Participating 
farmers will remain in the program through Dec. 31, 2018, and pay a minimum $100 administrative 
fee for 2018 coverage. Producers have the option of selecting a different coverage level from the 
previous coverage year during open enrollment.

 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/ms


Filing CCC-941 Adjusted Gross Income (AGI) Certifications 

Many producers have experienced delays in receiving Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) and Price 
Loss Coverage (PLC) payments, Loan Deficiency Payments (LDPs) and Market Gains on Marketing 
Assistance Loans (MALs) because they have not filed form CCC-941, Adjusted Gross Income 
Certification. LDPs will not be paid until all eligible producers, including landowners who share in the 
crop, have filed a valid CCC-941.   

Producers without a valid CCC-941 certifying their compliance with the average adjusted gross 
income provisions will not receive payments that have been processed. All farm 
operator/tenants/owners who have not filed a CCC-941 and have pending payments should 
IMMEDIATELY file the form with their recording county FSA office. Farm operators and tenants are 
encouraged to ensure that their landowners have filed the form. FSA has been issuing 2016 LDPs 
and Market Gains.  

FSA can accept the CCC-941 for 2015, 2016 and 2017. Unlike the past, producers must have the 
CCC-941 certifying their AGI compliance before any payments can be issued. 

 

USDA Announces Additional Financial Incentives for 
Conservation Reserve Program Participants to Improve 
Forest Health and Enhance Wildlife Habitat  

In an effort to improve wildlife habitat and the health of private forest lands, the U.S. Department of 
Agriculture (USDA) Farm Service Agency (FSA) announced additional incentives available for 
Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) participants to actively manage forest lands enrolled in the 
program. 

Under the provisions of the 2014 Farm Bill, $10 million is available nationwide to eligible CRP 
participants. Those selected will be encouraged to thin, prescribe burn or otherwise manage their 
forests in order to allow sunlight to reach the forest floor. This will encourage the development of 
grasses, forbs and legumes, benefitting numerous species including pollinators and grassland-
dependent birds such as the northern bobwhite. 

Eligibility is limited to landowners and agricultural producers already enrolled in CRP with 
conservation covers primarily containing trees. Incentive payments, not to exceed 150 percent of 
the cost to implement a particular customary forestry activity as described, have been established. 
CRP participants meeting eligibility requirements and interested in making offers to participate 
should visit their local FSA county office. 

For more information about FSA conservation programs, visit the FSA office at the local USDA 
service center or go to www.fsa.usda.gov/conservation 

 

USDA Microloans Help Farmers Purchase Farmland and 
Improve Property 

Producers, Including Beginning and Underserved Farmers, Have a New Option to Gain Access to 
Land 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/conservation


The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) is offering farm ownership microloans, creating a new 
financing avenue for farmers to buy and improve property. These microloans are especially helpful 
to beginning or underserved farmers, U.S. veterans looking for a career in farming, and those who 
have small and mid-sized farming operations. 

The microloan program has been hugely successful, providing more than 16,800 low-interest loans, 
totaling over $373 million to producers across the country. Microloans have helped farmers and 
ranchers with operating costs, such as feed, fertilizer, tools, fencing, equipment, and living 
expenses since 2013. Seventy percent of loans have gone to new farmers. 

Now, microloans will be available to also help with farm land and building purchases, and soil and 
water conservation improvements. FSA designed the expanded program to simplify the application 
process, expand eligibility requirements and expedite smaller real estate loans to help farmers 
strengthen their operations. Microloans provide up to $50,000 to qualified producers, and can be 
issued to the applicant directly from the USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA). 

To learn more about the FSA microloan program visit www.fsa.usda.gov/microloans, or contact your 
local FSA office.  

Livestock Forage Losses 
Producers in Mississippi are eligible to apply for 2017 Livestock Forage Disaster Program (LFP) 
benefits on small grain, improved pasture, annual ryegrass.  
 
LFP provides compensation to eligible livestock producers who suffer grazing losses for covered 
livestock due to drought on privately owned or cash leased land.  
 
County committees can only accept LFP applications after notification is received by the National 
Office of qualifying drought or if a federal agency prohibits producers from grazing normal permitted 
livestock on federally managed lands due to qualifying fire.  
  
Eligible livestock producers must complete a CCC-853 and the required supporting documentation 
no later than January 30, 2018 for 2017 losses.  
 
Additional Information about LFP, including eligible livestock and fire criteria, is available at your 
local FSA office or online at: www.fsa.usda.gov 

 

Selected Interest Rates for September. 
90-Day Treasury Bill 1.040% 
Farm Operating Loans — Direct 2.875% 
Farm Ownership Loans — Direct 3.750% 
Farm Ownership Loans — Direct Down Payment,  
Beginning Farmer or Rancher  1.500% 
Emergency Loans 3.750% 
Farm Storage Facility Loans  (7 years) 2.125% 
Commodity Loans 1996-Present 2.25% 

 
Persons with disabilities who require accommodations to attend or participate in this 
meeting/event/function should contact Federal Relay Service at 1-800-877-8339. 

 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, 
rite: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/microloans
http://www.fsa.usda.gov/


Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer 
Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 

 


